
 

September 18, 2023 
 

The Honorable Kim Bergel 

Mayor of Eureka 
 

Dear Mayor Bergel: 
 

I’m writing on behalf of People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals—PETA 

entities have more than 9 million members and supporters globally, including 

many who are lucky enough to live in California—with a fintastic suggestion.  
 

Times are changing, and just as whaling towns have reinvented what used to be 

an acceptable practice, fishing towns will soon follow their lead. As millions of 

Americans now refuse to support industries that slaughter billions of animals 

every year, devastate the environment—since fishing gear is a top polluter of the 

ocean and the leading cause of “accidental” deaths of whales, dolphins, porpoises, 

and turtles—and wreak havoc on our health, we hope you’ll take this opportunaty 

to get ahead of history by removing the “Fisherman” statue, which glorifies the 

cruel and environmentally deadly fishing industry, from the Woodley Island 

Marina. We’d be happy to donate a new sculpture to replace it—perhaps a fish 

made from discarded fishing gear, as shown here.  
 

Studies show that fish are smart, sensitive beings who have distinct personalities, 

learn from one another, can recognize themselves in mirrors—the “gold standard” 

of animal intelligence—and have better memories than most humans for their age. 

They have individual personalities, talk to one another, and experience pleasure 

and pain, yet more of them are killed for food each year than all other animals 

combined. Commercial fishing also leaves behind a trail of additional victims—

including turtles, birds, and other animals who sustain debilitating injuries after 

swallowing fishhooks or becoming entangled in fishing lines—and it threatens the 

delicate balance of the ocean’s ecosystems. A 2022 study determined that each 

year, enough fishing line is lost in the ocean to circle the Earth 18 times and that 

fishers lose over 25 million pots and traps and nearly 14 billion longline hooks, 

posing a huge threat to marine animals. 
 

Eating fish and other animals is also harmful to human health. We can get 

everything we need from a healthy vegan diet—including omega-3 fatty acids and 

protein—without any of the mercury, PCBs, or other toxins found in fish 

flesh. With delicious vegan varieties of every type of “seafood,” people can enjoy 

all the familiar dishes they love without the cruelty, toxins, or cholesterol. 
 

Your new statue could inspire people to shellabrate and protect marine life by 

going “trash fishing,” rather than promoting an industry that suffocates and 

slaughters animals. Thank you for your consideration. We look forward to hearing 

from you.  
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 
Ingrid Newkirk 

President 

https://www.peta.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/trashfish.jpg

